# Mount Doug Alumni Newsletter No. 2

A quick reminder from the Mount Alumni

Hello Mount Doug Alumni,

# Tuesday, April 28 from 6:00 until 8:00 pm - Open House at Mount Doug

The Mount Doug Family of Schools – comprising of Campus View, Frank Hobbs, Arbutus and Mount Doug - will be hosting a K - 12 Learning Showcase. The event will take place at Mount Douglas Secondary School at 3970 Gordon Head Road and is open to our Parents, Alumni and any other interested community members who want to check out what is happening across the curriculum. There will be leadership students available to guide visitors to the numerous displays that will be on hand in all academic and elective areas. Science and math fair projects, social studies and English displays, Lego robotics, numerous art and technology projects, and chess demonstrations are just some of the things to check out. From about 6:30 until 7:15 there will be performances in the gymnasium from some of our choirs, string orchestras, and jazz bands. This will also be a great opportunity to see the recent seismic upgrades that were completed in the fall.

In addition, the Mount Doug Alumni Association will be on hand to welcome Alumni back into the Mount Doug community. The Alumni Association is going to be set up in room 109, what is now the study hall, members will be on hand to help guide the way. Computers will be available for signing up new members, so bring a couple of unregistered Alumni with you. It promises to be a fun event, who knows who else you might bump into while you are there!

### June 2 – The Mount Doug Alumni AGM

Remember to keep this date open. The first executive will be elected at the AGM. Please attend so you can vote, or maybe even step up for one of the positions. Concerned about the time commitment? Don't be! We usually only meet once per month and not at all in the summer. Most business is handled via email using Google groups. Please check out the website to learn more about the proposed executive structure to see where you might be able to lend a hand.

### **Mount Doug Alumni on CFAX**

A panel of Alumni are going to be on CFAX. We will send an update when the date and time has been confirmed.

### Please take the time to donate

Donations can be easily and securely done online via the website. The Alumni needs your help to progress. When the transaction is complete a taxable receipt will be sent right to your inbox.